
MWES News - Week of 9/21/2020 

A Note From Our Administrators 

It is with great excitement that I share the names of our newly "voted in" 

PTA executive board. I am personally excited because since I've been the 

Principal at Manor Woods, I've worked with an amazing group of parents 

and community members that share the same vision for our school. Mrs. Sri 

(Siva) Tademeti will continue her role as our President. Mrs. Mandy Sharpe 

and Mrs. Alex Cratin will be our new Vice Presidents. Mrs. Hellen Sedghi 

will continue as our Recording Secretary. Mrs. Meghan Beno will our 

marketing person and Mrs. Elizabeth Endler will be taking care of our newly 

designed PTA website. We are excited to get started with our school year and 

our commitment to the families at MWES. Thank you to those who have 

accepted these positions and for those of you that attended the PTA meeting 

on Wednesday evening to vote for these candidates and the budget. 

  

As we continue to do our best to communicate with families, we'd like to 

remind you that we will be sending out the answers to your BTSN questions 

shortly. We gathered a lot of questions and are working on the answers to 

share with you via email. It is our hope that a lot of your questions have been 

answered but if you need to reach out to us, please do so via email anytime. 

  

We hope you and your students are doing well and that things are beginning 

to smooth out a little more each day. I know our staff is happy to see your 

children each day and truly appreciate the support of our families during our 

virtual teaching and learning. 

  

Fondly, 

Carol DeBord 

Jennifer Zinn 

  



New Information 

Tech Tidbits 

 Virtual Instruction Tip Sheet 

Parents and caregivers can download this quick reference tool, which 

includes instructions for logging in to online learning platforms and spaces to 

fill in their child’s class times, meeting codes and other information. 

Tip Sheet.pdf 

 How to Use a Camera on Chrome Book to Submit Assignments 

on Canvas 

Camera on Chrome Book.pdf 

Video link with step by step directions (created and shared by another 

tech teacher): 
https://hcpss.instructuremedia.com/embed/fdfa4a96-cb47-4de2-be32-

c42243dfe7e3 

  

FAQ - Will 2020-2021 virtual instruction synchronous (live) 
classes be recorded?: This updated FAQ helps families understand 
why HCPSS does not allow recordings of live instruction. 

  

Fall Reopening Plan Updates 

HCPSS continues to expand and update its fall reopening plans. Find updated 

information about the 2020-2021 school year on the HCPSS website and 

answers to frequently-asked questions on the HCPSS Help site. 

  

Recovery of Learning Packets 

Recovery of Learning Packets (ROL) were mailed to students who received 

an "Incomplete" on their 4th quarter report card last school year. 

Students/Families must confirm packet submission by completing this 

https://mwes.hcpss.org/sites/default/files/tip-sheet-virtual-learning.pdf
https://mwes.hcpss.org/sites/default/files/tip-sheet-virtual-learning.pdf
https://mwes.hcpss.org/sites/default/files/Camera%20on%20Chromebook.pdf
https://hcpss.instructuremedia.com/embed/fdfa4a96-cb47-4de2-be32-c42243dfe7e3
https://hcpss.instructuremedia.com/embed/fdfa4a96-cb47-4de2-be32-c42243dfe7e3
https://help.hcpss.org/upcoming-school-year/video-recording
https://www.hcpss.org/2020-2021/
https://help.hcpss.org/


Google form https://bit.ly/HCPSSROLreturn (Links to an external site.) or 

by calling 410-313-1526 to confirm submission. Families and students 

needing language support to submit the Google form may call the HCPSS 

Call Center.  

Completed packets can be submitted one of three ways: 

 mailed to the central office, care of “ROL return” 

 place the packet in the “ROL return” box at the Board of Education, 

 scan and email completed packets to rolreturn@hcpss.org.   

  

From Our Music Department 

Instrumental Music Information 

Be part of the Mighty Duck Band or Orchestra! Students in grades 3, 4 and 

5 can go to https://manorwoodsmusic.weebly.com/ for more information and 

to enroll today!  

Chorus Sign-Up Link 

Fourth and Fifth Grade Chorus Sign Up 

Link: https://forms.gle/LSDzaMYN6fcXet9n9 

  

From the Desk of Ms. Heinlein, School 

Counselor 

Welcome back! I look forward to working with you this year as we navigate 

this new learning model together. I invite you to visit my Canvas page 

located in the Manor Woods Student Resources Course on your child's 

Canvas dashboard. The page will contain information about scheduling an 

appointment, strategies & activities for student success & family resources. If 

you have trouble accessing the page, email monica_heinlein@hcpss.org.  

  

https://nam01.safelinks.protection.outlook.com/?url=http:%2F%2Ftrack.spe.schoolmessenger.com%2Ff%2Fa%2FmLDkLzG3UWhSK9kRkU6Yig~~%2FAAAAAQA~%2FRgRhOMMWP0QjaHR0cHM6Ly9tYW5vcndvb2RzbXVzaWMud2VlYmx5LmNvbS9XB3NjaG9vbG1CCgBHlo9XX-gw1HpSHGNocmlzdGluYV9zaHVtYWtlckBoY3Bzcy5vcmdYBAAAAAE~&data=02%7C01%7CChristina_Shumaker%40hcpss.org%7C42bed90c3e4b4cab0bbb08d85403688d%7C96a9ac4c477e4dada2b28ad3fc46790b%7C1%7C0%7C637351720902623475&sdata=45x8cS%2BQo9Ch0n4kWxd6oK0YVTA4ojTLWSB1EmC7L1c%3D&reserved=0
https://nam01.safelinks.protection.outlook.com/?url=http:%2F%2Ftrack.spe.schoolmessenger.com%2Ff%2Fa%2FonhVrel60Uf4NM3h4L9nqg~~%2FAAAAAQA~%2FRgRhOMtbP0RjaHR0cHM6Ly9kb2NzLmdvb2dsZS5jb20vZm9ybXMvZC9lLzFGQUlwUUxTZEZ0MkZPTTZtMlFoYUJ6YjJRcG1vSFBvWGJTYkE1c3E5eHk5a1ZORTkzNS1sWlB3L3ZpZXdmb3JtVwdzY2hvb2xtQgoASNuXV18wWbmbUhxjaHJpc3RpbmFfc2h1bWFrZXJAaGNwc3Mub3JnWAQAAAAB&data=02%7C01%7CChristina_Shumaker%40hcpss.org%7C7b93009883cc4e2df14208d854055582%7C96a9ac4c477e4dada2b28ad3fc46790b%7C1%7C0%7C637351729199163978&sdata=LdgS1LvF3TqECQlwSoDHdOqc2n5PPvA1%2FbOauXT28qo%3D&reserved=0
mailto:monica_heinlein@hcpss.org


Important Reminders 

  

Master Virtual Schedule 

CLICK HERE FOR SCHEDULE 

  

Family File 

Every year HCPSS parents must complete a Family File for each child. 

Currently, 88% of our students have a complete Family File. (83 

students to go!)  We need 100% completion!  HCPSS utilizes Family File 

for parents/guardians to complete emergency 

information. Parents/guardians must verify and/or update information for 

each child, and can do so by logging in to HCPSS Connect and selecting the 

Family File tab on the left and then clicking on Family File. 

Once logged in, you will be asked to update or provide the following 

information: 

  Student Information 

  Parent/Guardian Contact 

  Emergency Contacts 

  Medical Information 

  Arrival/Dismissal Procedures 

  Photo Approval 

  Data Confidentiality 

  PTA/PTSA Directory 

A Family File must be completed for EACH student EVERY school 

year! 

  

Calendars in Canvas 

 

If you are having trouble with the calendar feature in Canvas, please use this 

link for a quick tutorial. Students need to have their calendars viewable to 

ensure they receive the codes for classes. Many students do not have all 

https://nam01.safelinks.protection.outlook.com/?url=http:%2F%2Ftrack.spe.schoolmessenger.com%2Ff%2Fa%2FDYLJ60cbGJxh8UoIvSilhg~~%2FAAAAAQA~%2FRgRhOMtbP0RzaHR0cHM6Ly9kb2NzLmdvb2dsZS5jb20vc3ByZWFkc2hlZXRzL2QvMW1VbXpHZTBfdXc0ZXRRYUdUYVdUMFZSU2gzVnhCY1dSSjlmY1ZiX1o5djgvZWRpdD90cz01ZjU3OGE3MyNnaWQ9MTUwNTAyOTQ3N1cHc2Nob29sbUIKAEjbl1dfMFm5m1IcY2hyaXN0aW5hX3NodW1ha2VyQGhjcHNzLm9yZ1gEAAAAAQ~~&data=02%7C01%7CChristina_Shumaker%40hcpss.org%7C7b93009883cc4e2df14208d854055582%7C96a9ac4c477e4dada2b28ad3fc46790b%7C1%7C0%7C637351729199163978&sdata=5jAyIJC5EMmpIuSAy08nQOR%2F1vaZMc8QfVQrSm28LNk%3D&reserved=0
https://www.hcpss.org/connect/
https://hcpss.instructure.com/courses/9495/pages/secondary-calendar
https://hcpss.instructure.com/courses/9495/pages/secondary-calendar


calendars viewable and/or selected.  On the right side of the calendar, you 

will see your courses and your personal calendar.  Each personal, course or 

group Calendar can be hidden by clicking on the color indicator next to the 

calendar name.  Please note that the Canvas calendar can only display 10 

calendars at a time. 

  

Synchronous Learning 

Beginning next week until October 3rd, the synchronous support time 

scheduled for your child(ren) will run as follows:  The first 20 minutes of 

synchronous support time will be small group/getting to know you sessions, 

organized by your child's homeroom teacher. Your child's homeroom teacher 

will reach out to you with your child's assigned date/time. The purpose of 

this time is to participate in some "getting to know you" conversations or 

activities. The staff is eager to connect with your child and this gives them a 

chance for casual conversation.  The second half or 25 minutes of the 

synchronous support time will be "Open-office hours." This will give 

students an opportunity to drop in to ask the teacher questions, ask for 

guidance, or to follow-up with a teacher on assignments. Students DO NOT 

need to attend these office hours unless they need to speak directly with the 

teacher. This time is not set aside for one on one tutoring but for 

clarifications and questions.  If your child does not have any questions, they 

do not need to log in for the synchronous support time. 

  

Emailing Teachers 

If you need to contact your child's teacher during the school day, please 

email them directly.  Please be mindful that teachers will not be responding 

to emails during live, synchronous instruction. If you have a technology 

question, please call the Manor Woods front office. 410-313-7165 

  

Food Services 

Meals will be provided at no cost to any HCPSS student, and all children 

18 and under, through December 31, 2020, subject to U.S. Department 

of Agriculture funding availability. 

Manor Woods is a food distribution site. The food services program during 

https://news.hcpss.org/news-posts/2020/08/student-meals-during-2020-2021-fall-semester/


the first semester of the 2020-2021 school year will consist of Grab-and-Go 

breakfasts and lunches served Monday through Friday from 8–9 a.m. and 

10:45 a.m.–12:45 p.m., beginning Tuesday, September 8.  

Parents of students who qualify for Free and Reduced-Price Meals (FARMs) 

must submit a new application every school year. View program details and 

learn how to apply. 

HCPSS participates in the National School Lunch and Breakfast Programs 

which provide families with significant benefits to help save money. 

Qualification is based on family size and income, and enrollment is 

confidential. All children in households receiving benefits from the 

Supplemental Nutrition Assistance Program (SNAP) can get free meals 

regardless of income, and students from households that meet federal income 

guidelines are eligible to receive free or reduced-price meals. Those eligible 

for reduced-price meals pay $0.10 for breakfast and $0.20 for lunch. We'd 

like to encourage you to participate in these programs as needed. The 

location is close and Mrs. Parker, our cafeteria manager, will answer any 

questions. Feel free to call the front office with questions. 410-313-7165 

  

Basic Insights 

The Howard County Early Childhood Advisory Council has partnered with 

The Basics in an effort to introduce Howard County families to evidence-

based strategies that capitalize on every child’s first 3 years to help them 

reach their full potential. Please see the parent toolkit to learn more.  

Families are encouraged to sign up for the Basic Insights text messaging 

service to receive twice weekly developmental tips in either English or 

Spanish. Please note that enrolling in this service is always free to Howard 

County families. Standard data and message rates may apply for receiving 

texts. 

Please contact Amy_H_Kelly@hcpss.org with any questions. 

  

Support For Families in Need 

The Maryland Department of Human Services is the state’s human service 

provider. The agency provides a wide range of services that are administered 

https://www.hcpss.org/food-services/farms/
https://thebasics.org/Brain-Boosts/
https://partners.mybliss.ai/basics-insights/HCOOCAF1692
mailto:Amy_H_Kelly@hcpss.org


by local departments of social services in each of the 24 local jurisdictions 

across the state. These services assist low-income individuals and families in 

their communities. See below flyer and share. 

Supporting Maryland's Families in Need - English  

Supporting Maryland's Families in Need - Spanish 

Below are Supplemental Nutrition Assistance Program (SNAP) flyers in 

English and Spanish.The Supplemental Nutrition Assistance Program 

(SNAP) helps low-income households buy the food they need for good 

health. Please share the resource with your families.  

SNAP flyer - English  

SNAP flyer - Spanish 

  

Support for Dealing With Mental Illness 

NAMI eNews Sept 2020 contains information about NAMI Howard 

County’s upcoming programs & services:   

 Free Online Support Groups 

 Family to Family class starting - Wednesday, September 30th, 

register today! 

 Scholarships for Student Athletes 

 HCGH - Free Youth Mental Health First Aid  

The National Alliance on Mental Illness (NAMI) is dedicated to improving 

the lives of individuals & families affected by mental illness. For more 

information visit National Alliance on Mental Illness 

 

Canvas Orientation Video 

We recommend that you and your student view the Canvas Orientation 

videos to help prepare for upcoming virtual learning.  There are elementary 

and a secondary versions.  Videos can be found 

at https://hcpss.instructure.com/courses/9495  

  

https://hcpss.instructure.com/courses/400/files/20348398
https://mwes.hcpss.org/sites/default/files/Supporting%20Maryland%27s%20Families%20in%20Need%20-%20Spanish.pdf
https://mwes.hcpss.org/sites/default/files/SNAP%20flyer%20-%20English-1.pdf
https://mwes.hcpss.org/sites/default/files/SNAP%20flyer%20-%20Spanish-1.pdf
https://documentcloud.adobe.com/link/track?uri=urn:aaid:scds:US:2fc72655-4563-4e0b-9215-b8f9b8e1ece7#pageNum=1
https://namihowardcounty.org/about-nami-howard-county/
https://hcpss.instructure.com/courses/9495


After School Activities 

Sign up for Club STEM After School or Virtually 

Mondays, for 6 classes October 5th through November 9th, 4:30-5:30pm, at 

Kiwanis-Wallas Hall (located at 3300 Norberts Way in Ellicott City; not far 

from Manor Woods ES). Or receive supplies and instruction needed to attend 

virtually on your own schedule from your own home. 

RP3344.101 - Manor Woods ES students 

RP3344.110 Virtually  

To register, please use the hyperlinks provided above, or call our Registration 

hotline at 410-313-7275 (open 8am-4:30pm, Monday-Friday). 

  

Virtual STEM Expo 

K-12 students, college students, educators, and families are invited to 

participate in a free virtual expo featuring interactive STEM activities and 

stage shows. The virtual event runs from September 16-23, 2020. 

Attendees will have a full week to experience over 100 exciting and 

innovative exhibits featuring interactive STEM activities. Virtually explore 

all aspects of STEM from outer space to the inner body. Discover something 

new every day!  

For more information or to register, visit the Virtual Festival Expo website. 

  

Maryland Arts Institute of Racial Justice 

As institutions move toward Racial Equity, it is necessary to examine and 

reconcile the past, understand the present, and create change for the 

future.  The Maryland Arts Institute of Racial Justice has two types of 

offerings to explore racial justice together as the Maryland Arts sector. 

Registration is FREE. 

  

Lunchtime Book Club 

Connect with members of Maryland’s arts sector to build shared language 

https://anc.apm.activecommunities.com/howardcounty/activity/search/detail/98697?onlineSiteId=0&from_original_cui=true
https://anc.apm.activecommunities.com/howardcounty/activity/search/detail/99403?onlineSiteId=0&from_original_cui=true
https://usasciencefestival.org/
https://mdarts.org/maryland-arts-institute-of-racial-justice/


and understandings about racial justice through guided discussions and 

sharing. This event occurs on select Tuesdays at noon. 

For dates, times, and registration, visit the book club registration page. 

 

Empowering Parents as Partners Virtual Conference 

September 29-October 1 

Sessions will be led by HCPSS Special Education staff and community 

partner organizations on topics related to supporting your child and 

participating in the IEP process during virtual learning. The conference is 

free and open to anyone interested. Pre-registration is required by 

September 28. 

  

Community News 

Please visit the HCPSS website Community News and Programs page for 

upcoming events and programs sponsored by non-profit organizations. 
 

 

 

 

 

https://www.eventbrite.com/e/maryland-arts-institute-of-racial-justice-book-club-tickets-119045605611
https://news.hcpss.org/news-posts/2020/09/empowering-parents-as-partners-virtual-conference-sept-29-oct-1-2020/
https://www.hcpss.org/community-news-and-programs/

